
AEW Full Gear 2024 Preview
We’re back to one of the main four pay per views but things
are only going so well for AEW right now. The promotion is
focused on the Death Riders and various people trying to rise
up against them, with Orange Cassidy getting the shot against
Jon Moxley this week. Other than that, there are some grudge
and  title  matches  filling  out  the  card,  though  it’s  only
looking so interesting. Let’s get to it.

Zero Hour: Big Boom AJ vs. QT Marshall

This is the Costco Guys match as AEW gets what I guess passes
for a celebrity these days. I have a grand total of no idea
who these people are and from their limited appearances, I
have no reason to believe I’m going to be interested, but I’m
also the definition of not the audience for something like
this.  That  being  said,  this  is  also  a  great  example  of
something that should be harmless.

Of course AJ wins here as there is no reason for him not to.
Marshall is little more than a comedy goof and he’ll get
beaten up by the kids here so AJ can win. I’m sure AEW will
hype up the appearances from the social media celebrities and
it’ll have a limited impact, but that is the kind of thing
that has been done in wrestling for years. The match will be
little more than a detail and that’s all it needs to be.

Zero Hour: Deonna Purrazzo vs. Anna Jay

This was added at the last minute, which is pretty normal
around AEW, though in this case the two of them have had some
issues lately. Jay turned down Purrazzo and the Vendetta’s
offer to help her against Mariah May and now Purrazzo is ready
to get some revenge. She’s also the home area star so there
should be quite the crowd reaction, which is a bit of an odd
choice for a villain.
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I’ll go with Purrazzo to win here, as she is not only the
hometown star but she also has Taya Valkyrie to help her out.
The Vendetta hasn’t really done anything so giving the team a
win here should make sense. While it would make sense for Jay
to win here, as she’s lost lately and given her up and down
win/loss record throughout her entire time in AEW, it should
be Purrazzo going over.

Zero Hour: Beast Mortos vs. Komander vs. Dante Martin vs.
Buddy Matthews

Ah there it is, as we have the match with no particular need
to be on the show added at the last minute. It feels like
little more than a Rampage main event and something similar
probably has been more than once. If nothing else, it has been
at least a week since we’ve seen Komander and that is just far
too infrequently for someone who seemingly has to be around so
often.

I’ll take Matthews to win here, as he’s the only one of the
four who hasn’t been beaten into the ground. Mortos needs a
win to boost himself back up a bit but that isn’t something
you often see around here. Komander and Martin are pretty
firmly stuck in their spots and not going anywhere, so there
is pretty much no reason to believe that either of them has a
chance. Matthews should win here, though he should have won
multiple times before and rarely does so it’s fairly up in the
air.

Jay White vs. Hangman Page

This is a match that should be one sided on paper, but the
more I think about it, the less sure I am. White has come back
and hit the ground running, doing some of his best singles
work since coming to AEW. That being said, Page feels like he
is taking quite the downgrade in this feud, as he went from
headlining a pay per view to trading wins with White. It’s not
terrible, but it feels like Page should be doing something



better.

I’ll go with Page winning here to end the feud, as he could
easily be moved into the main event scene again. While there
is a chance that White wins here and Page teams up with Swerve
Strickland to fight off the Bang Bang Gang, Page needs the win
here more. If nothing else he needs to it move him on to
something bigger, and in theory that is what happens here.

Will Ospreay vs. Kyle Fletcher

For the life of me I do not get why Ospreay is still stuck
with the Don Callis Family feud, yet here we are in what
should be the blowoff to the whole thing. AEW has tried as
hard as they can to make Fletcher into a bigger thing and
while it has certainly not been a failure, Ospreay still feels
like a far bigger star and should win here to allow him to
move on to anything else.

For the sake of my sanity, I’ll go with Ospreay winning here,
even if the Family interfering to extend the feud would not
surprise me in the slightest. Ospreay is someone who should be
coming after Jon Moxley and the World Title, but first he has
to get through this. It feels like that has been the case for
most of his AEW run and it would be nice to see him get out of
that cycle for once.

TBS Title: Mercedes Mone(c) vs. Kris Statlander

This story has been more about Mone treating Kamille like a
loser and in theory that could lead to the two splitting in
the near future. That could set up Kamille taking the title
away from Mone down the line, which would mean that Mone needs
to retain it here. That’s not the most thrilling story and
certainly isn’t doing Kamille any favors at the moment, but it
should make things easier to predict here.

For now, I can’t imagine Mone losing the title as it seems
like AEW wants her to have some kind of an epic reign. At some



point she is going to lose the title and it might be to
Kamille down the line, but for now she is going to beat
Statlander to retain. Statlander needs a win of some kind, but
for now it looks like she is going to lose as Mone continues
to not be anywhere near as special as AEW seems to see her.

TNT Title: Jack Perry(c) vs. Daniel Garcia

For the first time in a good while, I actually have some hope
about Perry losing the title. Garcia is another name AEW seems
interested in pushing as a big deal and at some point that
means he is going to have to win something. I’m not sure if it
is going to be the TNT Title, but it would not shock me to see
AEW go in that direction. If nothing else, a break from Perry
as champion could be quite the benefit.

Unfortunately, I don’t think that’s where AEW is going to go
as I’ll take Perry to retain the title. AEW seems to think
he’s some kind of great character and a huge deal, so for some
reason that is what we are going to see or the time being. The
match should be good and Garcia should win, but ultimately
this feels like another case of Perry being the unstoppable
force who leaves with the title. Again.

International Title: Konosuke Takeshita(c) vs. Ricochet

And now we have the video game match of the show which has all
of  the  potential  to  be  incredibly  fun.  These  two  could
absolutely tear the house down and I could go for seeing what
they have the chance to do. Takeshita finally won a title and
is now getting the chance to show what he can do on top.
Ricochet is someone who can have a heck of a match with anyone
and there is a chance to do something great here.

I’ll go with Takeshita to retain here, as there is almost no
reason to have him lose the title so soon. Ricochet probably
shouldn’t be losing another high profile match so quickly into
his time in AEW, but losing to Takeshita is hardly a bad
thing. At the end o the day, Takeshita is someone that AEW



should be getting behind and it would be nice to see him
getting a win on the big stage here, especially over a talent
like Ricochet.

Tag  Team  Titles:  Private  Party(c)  vs.  House  Of  Black  vs.
Outrunners vs. Acclaimed

This has the potential to be the big wild party match with
everyone going nuts and getting in all of their usual stuff.
That should make for a rather fun showcase, even though the
match is rather light on villains. The question here is what
the twist might be, as there is little reason to believe that
things are going to go off without a hitch. Well and who
leaves with the titles of course.

Despite Private Party not exactly feeling like a great team
before they won the tiles, I’ll take them to retain here,
likely with FTR turning on the Outrunners to cost them the
titles. It should make for a good match either way, and the
kind of entertaining match that the show needs. I could see
the House winning the titles, but this feels like Private
Party getting a pay per view win rather than the usual on
television.

Maxwell Jacob Friedman vs. Roderick Strong

I have no idea why this match is taking place. The Adam Cole
vs. MJF feud is long since dead but for some reason we are now
going to see MJF vs. Cole’s most of the time friend. Strong’s
backstory involving his parents was dropped into this feud at
the last minute and it didn’t exactly feel right. I’m not sure
how well the match is going to go, but the story definitely
needs a boost.

There is no reason for MJF to lose here as he still has the
showdown with Cole coming, so I’ll go with MJF getting the
win. At the end of the day, MJF has been gone for a long time
now and he is going to need a win to boost him up before the
likely match at World’s End, as AEW would love to do that



whole “it’s been a year since the stunning betrayal” deal.
That doesn’t make for a good story, but it’s likely the story
we’re getting.

Swerve Strickland vs. Bobby Lashley

I saved one of the best for near the end as this has been the
match that interests me the most. Lashley is the new monster
but Strickland has been stepping his game up to fight him.
This included a heck of a segment this week on Dynamite with
Strickland taking Lashley and the rest of the Hurt Syndicate
out to stand tall. That made him look like a star, but that
might be it.

I just can’t imagine Lashley losing his first big match so
we’ll go with the logical choice of him taking Strickland out
here. There is a good chance that the feud continues with
Strickland getting some help, possibly in the form of Hangman
Page, to make things that much more nutty. For now though,
Lashley needs to win, with Strickland giving it his all in
defeat.

AEW World Title: Jon Moxley(c) vs. Orange Cassidy

And then there’s this, which just does not feel special. The
Death Riders have been dominating the promotion for the last
few months and it does not feel like we are anywhere close to
that story being over. Cassidy is the first challenger to the
title and while he is someone who could be a threat to Moxley,
there is a heck of a gap between that and actually winning the
title.

There is almost no chance that Cassidy wins here, as Moxley
gets to claim another victim and move on to something else,
possibly Darby Allin, down the line. The Death Riders are
going to be the big focus of the company for a good while to
come, and that includes them winning here. Hopefully something
big happens in the match, as otherwise it just isn’t feeling
that important.



Overall Thoughts

This show isn’t terrible, but it also isn’t jumping off the
page. There are a few matches that I want to see, but I’m
having  a  hard  time  getting  interested  in  where  things  go
after. That has been the case with AEW for a good while and
unfortunately I’m not sure I can see it changing. A lot of
this show feels like it is designed to set up things for
later, and that doesn’t make for the most interesting show
from here. Odds are it will be good as most AEW pay per views
are, but the whole promotion needs something fresh and soon.

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
http://wrestlingrumors.net/
http://wrestlingrumors.net/
http://wrestlingrumors.net/
http://wrestlingrumors.net/
http://wrestlingrumors.net/

